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NORTHBOROUGH BOARD OF HEALTH 

  

  Members Present: Chairman Glenn French 

     Deirdre O’Connor 

     Dilip Jain 

     Jamie Terry, Board of Health Agent 

 

The Board of Health met on Wednesday, January 13, 2010, in Conference Room B of the 

Northborough Town offices. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Glenn 

French. The minutes from the November 18, 2009 meeting were approved as read. 

 

Ms. Terry informed the Board that she received the latest Tobacco Compliance letter and we were 

at 100% compliance rating. The Board of Health commends all establishments for their efforts 

and appreciates diligence in complying with all State and local regulations regarding smoking and 

the sale of tobacco. Ms. Terry incorporated this commendation in to the annual renewal letter.  

 

Ms. Terry then updated the Board on the H1N1 flu clinics. Ms. Terry reports that to date we have 

administered approximately 2,750 doses of the H1N1 vaccine.  

 

Mr. Sean Durkin of Stoneridge Development, Inc. appeared before the Board regarding the 

proposed well construction at 52 Lawrence Street. Ms. Terry informed the Board that this 

particular lot is considered a repair and not new construction as there was a structure on the lot 

many years ago. Mr. Durkin explained to the Board that Stoneridge Development was initially 

going to tie-in to Town water however the AC Main is approximately 600’ away in length, on the 

opposite side of Lawrence Street. Due to the topography of the lot and the above hardship 

Stoneridge Development is seeking a variance from Local Board of Health Well Regulations; 

Offset to wetlands – 100’ required, 40’ provided. Ms. Terry advised the Board that she spoke 

with the Town Engineer, Fred Litchfield, and was advised that Conservation Commission has no 

issue with this as long as the well is 30’ from the wetlands. Ms. Terry and the Board discussed 

this option and how this will be the most protective solution 

 

Chairman Glenn French made a motion to allow the requested variance – Deirdre O’Connor 

seconded and the vote was unanimous.  

 

The next Board of Health meeting is scheduled for February 10, 2010 at 7:00 pm.   

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 pm.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Sarah Roach 

 


